

120 Adelaide Street West Suite 1600 Toronto, Ontario M5H 1T1

T 416-967-7474 F 416-967-1947 www.powerauthority.on.ca

April 27, 2012

## **VIA COURIER, RESS, EMAIL**

Ms. Kirsten Walli **Board Secretary** Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27<sup>th</sup> Floor Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Hydro One Networks Inc. - Leave to Construct Transmission Facilities

**Board File No.: EB-2012-0082** 

The Ontario Power Authority ("OPA") is in receipt of the Board's Notice of Application dated April 19, 2012 and is writing to request intervenor status in this proceeding. The OPA is interested in Hydro One's transmission application because of its responsibilities to work in cooperation with Hydro One to support the Lambton to Longwood project. The OPA has provided evidence in this application and will continue to work with Hydro One to review the project's progress and provide assistance to enable the project's successful completion by the in-service date of December 2014.

Please provide a copy of all relevant communications to the attention of Miriam Heinz, Regulatory Coordinator, at the address above or through e-mail at miriam.heinz@powerauthority.on.ca.

Yours truly,

(original signed)

Nancy Marconi Manager, Regulatory Proceedings **Ontario Power Authority** 

cc: Mr. Pasquale Catalano, Hydro One Networks Inc. (pcatalano@HydroOne.com)

Mr. Michael Engelberg, Hydro One Networks Inc. (mengelberg@HydroOne.com)